
BYRAM TOWNSHIP ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW COMMITTEE (ARC) 

  MINUTES – November 13, 2019 

 

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 8:30 pm.  

 

General: 

Present were Chairman John Morytko (JM), Eric Serilli (ES), and Secretary Tom Dixon (TD).  

The August 14, 2019 meeting minutes were approved. 

 

Review: 

Wawa – Route 206, Block 34 Lot 15, VB District:   

Matt Sharo attended on behalf of Wawa for their proposed gas station and convenience store.  He 

discussed revisions made as a result of previous ARC comments and said the revised design is 

similar to the facility on Route 57 in Hackettstown.  The following plan sheets were reviewed: 

• Wawa Store - dated 10/3/19; 

• Wawa Gas Canopy - dated 9/23/19; and 

• Conceptual Site Plan ‘A’ - dated 4/25/19 (revised 5/14/19). 

 

The previous tan EIFS (exterior insulation and finish system) store facade was changed to an olive-

green clapboard (James Hardie, Monterey Taupe).  Several windows and faux windows were 

added to the exterior.  Rectangles above the faux windows were kept tan to be consistent with a 

standard Wawa color.  All non-glass doors shown in white on the plans will likely be changed to 

a more earth tone color such as tan.   

 

The trash enclosure was changed from a tan EIFS to an olive-green EIFS.   

 

A panel was added to the canopy which will help shield glare from the overhead lighting.   

 

Mr. Sharo was asked if Wawa would be amenable to using decorative lighting (e.g. acorn-type) as 

opposed to standard wall packs and street lights.  He thought this request could be accommodated.   

 

Mr. Sharo presented a drawing depicting the main Wawa sign with gas pricing.  He said this tan 

sign would be changed to a green color.  The sign is 59 sf and 20’ high.  The ARC had suggested 

consideration be given to reducing the sign or using a ground sign instead.  Mr. Sharo said Wawa 

will likely propose the sign as currently configured.  The ARC advised Mr. Sharo to be prepared 

to justify the sign size to the Planning Board.   

 

Overall, the ARC felt that the proposed plans are now more consistent with the adjacent CVS, and 

better reflect the look Byram wishes to achieve. 

 

New Business:  none.   

 

Adjourn:  The meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm.



 



 



 


